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OFFICIAL

Temporary closure of the intersection of 
Keyworth Drive and Prospect Highway 

Prospect Highway Upgrade 
August 2023 

 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Dharug people as the Traditional Custodians of the lands 
on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

The NSW Government is upgrading 3.6 
kilometres of Prospect Highway 
between Reservoir Road, Prospect and 
St Martins Crescent, Blacktown to 
reduce congestion and help meet 
future traffic demands on this corridor. 

We recently temporarily closed the intersection of 
Tudor Avenue at Prospect Highway to carry out 
work until Friday 18 August but thanks to the hard 
work of our team it is now back open.   
 
When and where we’ll be working 
From Sunday 13 August until Friday 25 August 
(weather permitting), we will be closing the 
intersection of Keyworth Drive and Prospect 
Highway (Blacktown Road).  Work will take place 
during day and night, for up to three nights per 
week. We will not work more than two nights in a 
row.  The closure will allow us to work safely. 
 
What work are we doing?  
This will involve drainage work, excavation, 
placement of material, pavement construction and 
kerb and gutter installation.  
 
Our work schedule 
During this time, our work hours will be:  
 Day: Monday to Friday 7am to 6pm and 

Saturday 8am to 1pm  
 Night: Sunday to Thursday 8pm to 5am 
 
What will this mean for you? 
We will be working up to six night shifts over this 
period to reduce traffic disruption and any risks to 
the workers and road users during the day.  

 
The night work will involve some use of noisy 
machinery. We will make every effort to lessen the 
disturbance where possible, completing noisier 
work earlier in the evening and turning off vehicles 
when not in use.  
 
Traffic changes 
To complete work at the intersection of Keyworth 
Drive and Prospect Highway, access will be closed 
between Sunday 13 August and Friday 25 August. 
 
Detour: 
Motorist travelling to and from Keyworth Drive will 
need to detour via Lancelot Street and Tudor 
Avenue.  This will add an extra two-minutes of 
travel time.  
 
For residents on Prospect Highway between 
Lancelot Street and Keyworth Drive, access will 
be temporarily changed. Access to these 
properties will be via the access road, entering 
from the Prospect Highway at Lancelot Street, 
and the exit will be located approximately 150 
metres north of Lancelot Street. This will add an 
extra two-minutes of travel time.  
 
Electronic message signs will be activated in both 
directions. Traffic control will be in place during 
work hours for the safety of workers and road 
users.  
 
Motorists should follow signs and the traffic 
controller’s direction and allow extra time as 
there may be minor delays.  
 

Please refer to the maps below for the work 
location and detour information.



 OFFICIAL

Location of work at the intersection of Keyworth Drive and Prospect Highway  

 
Detour to Prospect Highway  

 

 
1300 660 275 (during business hours) 

 

 
prospecthighway@fultonhogan.com.au 

 
nswroads.work/prospecthighway 

 

Get project updates direct to your inbox. 
Scan the QR code or email your request. 


